April 27th, 1925. Dr. F. C. Harrison. Principal, Macdonald College. Ste. Anne de Bellevue, Que. Dear Dr. Harrison:-Thank you for your letter of the 24th. I shall get the estimates at once and make an examination of the grants. I think the Government acted in a most contemptible fashion with reference to our application for increased grant for the Normal School, but I really believe something would have been done had not Parmelee, and probably Rexford opposed it. I shall have something to say about this at the next meeting of the Protestant Committee. When you have your estimates completed please bring them in and we shall go over them together and at the same time consider the matter of any increases in salary. Yours faithfully, Principal.